Barford St John & St Michael Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday, 3 June 2015 at 7.30pm in Barford Village Hall

The meeting commenced at 7.30pm

Present:  Cllrs Hobbs, Styles, Eden, Campbell, Turner, Best (arrived 7.35pm), Hanmer (arrived 7.45pm), Mrs Watts (Parish Clerk & Responsible Financial Officer) and District Cllr Williams (left 7.50pm)
Apologies for absence: County Cllr Fatemian
	15/066
	Declarations of Interest: there were none.  Cllrs Best and Hamner, arriving after 7.30pm, were asked by the Chairman when they arrived to declare any interests.  They had none to declare.

	15/067
	Minutes of the last meeting:  The minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting on 6 May 2015 were proposed by Cllr Campbell, seconded by Turner, unanimously RESOLVED as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Chairman.

	15/068

	Matters Arising not elsewhere on the agenda:  Debris in the stream in Mill Lane: the Parish Clerk had reported this matter to the Environment Agency.  They advised her that the riparian owners of the land either side of the stream were responsible for keeping the stream free of debris.  However, in this instance they would consider dealing with the matter as they were already in the area.


	15/069
	Parish Clerk's Report:  she had ordered a dog bin for Bloodybones Lane and it had been delivered.  Cllr Hobbs will collect it and arrange for it to be installed.


	15/070
	Correspondence:  emailed to Cllrs throughout the month.  There were no matters outstanding.

	15/071

	Public Participation:  none.

	15/072
	County Councillor’s Report:  in the absence of County Cllr Fatemian there was nothing to report.


	15/073

	District Councillor’s Report:
Cherwell DC’s planning policy team has commenced its public consultation regarding the Local Plan Part 2 (detailed in Annex 3).  Representations should be received no later than 8 June 2015.

He has contacted OCC again about the blocked drains and gullies by the bridge.  OCC has confirmed that this will be dealt with this summer.


	15/074
	Parish Matters:

	15/074/1


	First Aid Courses:  Cllr Hobbs is arranging a third course with St John Ambulance.


	15/074/2
	Proposed Wooden Play Equipment for West Close:  At the Annual Parish Meeting a parishioner kindly shared documentation that indicated that Cherwell District Council has been incorrect in informing the Parish Council that planning permission would not be required for a scheme.  The pre-application advice enquiry with CDC has therefore been reopened as a result in order to clarify the position.
Competition Winners:  seven children had entered the colouring competition and Councillors judged the entries.  The winner was Jack (aged 6).  The two runners up were Ellie (aged 8) and Hattie (aged 7).  Each will receive a small prize.
Councillors briefly discussed the results of the village survey.


	15/075
	Planning Matters: (detailed in Annex 1)


	15/075/1
	Three planning applications/TCAs were received during May.  There were no objections.

	15/075/2
	Cherwell DC had granted one TCAs since the last meeting.

	15/076
	Reports from Meetings:  there were none.  Cherwell DC’s Parish Liaison Meeting will be held on 10 June.  Cllrs Hobbs and Campbell will attend.


Chairman’s initials………………..






Date………………………………
	15/077
	Finance:

	15/077/1

	The Parish Clerk had presented the schedule of receipts and payments to Councillors before the meeting and sought approval to pay the cheques itemised on the schedule totalling £3,121.85 (detailed in Annex 2).  Cllr Styles moved acceptance of the payments detailed.  This was seconded by Cllr Eden and approved unanimously.


	15/078
	Internal Audit:  The Parish Clerk reported that the accounts for 2014 - 2015 had been audited by the internal auditor, with no matters arising.  The accounts will now be passed to BDO external auditors.


	AOB
	· Councillors noted with sadness the recent death of Mick Cook.
· Cllr Hanmer has made a metal grill for the noticeboard in Townsend to prevent notices being blown away by the wind.
· It is unlikely that Deddington Primary School will expand to accommodate children from new housing estates being built there.  This could impact on the Barfords.  Small villages rely on their larger neighbours for services such as schools and Cherwell DC should bear this in mind when considering Local Plan Part 2.

· Two residents had expressed concerns about the spraying of weeds in the village.  The work had been carried out by certified specialist contractors at the request of the Parish Council.  The herbicide used is non-toxic to humans, animals or other wildlife.

· Fix My Street – residents can report defects in the highway to Oxfordshire County Council on       http://fixmystreet.oxfordshire.gov.uk  Once verified, OCC’s contractor pledges to fix potholes within 28 days, 24 hours in an emergency and 4 hours for a severe category.
· The Parish Council website can be accessed on www.thebarfordvillages.co.uk



The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday, 1 July 2015 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.00pm.
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


